

CAMBRIDGE AND NORTH DUMFRIES HYDRO INC.

1500 Bishop Street, P.O. Box 1060, Cambridge, Ontario N1R 5X6 • Telephone 519-621-3530 • Facsimile 519-621-7420 Website www.camhydro.com

November 13, 2014

Ontario Energy Board
P.O. Box 2319
2300 Yonge Street, 26th Floor
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4
Attention: Mr. John Pickernell, Applications Administration

Dear Mr. Pickernell,

We are writing in response to the letter of comment posted on the OEB's website on November 6, 2014. The letter of comment was sent in response to the Notice of Application and Hearing that was published in local newspapers on November 5 and 6, 2014, regarding Cambridge and North Dumfries Hydro Inc.'s ("CND") IRM Rate Application for Rates effective May 1, 2015 (EB-2014-0060).

CND's distribution charges account for approximately \$0.20 of every \$1.00 that is billed on an average residential hydro bill (based on 800 kWh per month electrical usage). CND, like other local distribution companies in Ontario, are responsible for collecting the other 80% of the costs, on behalf of other provincial and regulatory agencies.

On Tuesday, November 18, 2014 our utility is hosting a drop-in Public Meeting from 5:30-7:00 pm for our customers and community to:

- Be informed about CND's new 2014 electricity distribution rates and proposed 2015 rates.
- Learn about current and future capital projects that will help meet the needs of the growing community, and increase reliability of the electricity distribution system.
- Ask questions about value-added services for customers.
- Talk with the CND team and provide feedback on what is important.

CND welcomes customers and stakeholders to join their team to learn more about the 2015 proposed rates.

Yours truly,

CAMBRIDGE AND NORTH DUMFRIES HYDRO INC

Grant Brooker

Manager, Regulatory Affairs